West End Neighborhood Association

Spring Meeting March 18, 2010
This was a well attended meeting with approximate 70 participants. These are brief notes from the meeting.
Introductions: Everyone introduced themselves. There were a few first-time neighbors, representatives from the St. Rose neighborhood, our downtown/core area Cab representative. Also a representative from latest applicant for a new Medical Cannabis Dispensary Care of Santa Rosa, Barry Wood introduced himself and set out info. 
(Proposed facility to be at 1061 North Dutton Ave. near College Ave.)

Announcements: 
Ty Jones discussed Summer Nights which is the new name for First Fridays. Summer nights will be located on  the Railroad Square side of downtown and 4th Street will be blocked off. West End Neighborhood Spring Yard Sale will take place on Saturday May 1 9a.m. to 4 p.m.. $5 donation is requested if you wish to participate. This will cover the ad, the signs and hanging and removal of signs. tyjones@gmail.com  
Ty Jones & Spring Maxfield discussed this year’s Handcar Regatta. This year will feature a larger footprint and they will close 4th Street and possibly a part of 6th and Wilson. Lots of opportunities to volunteer.
John Stewart’s update on New Railroad Square discussed the possibility of the addition of a Club One gym in the cannery building, a more modest sized public market. He also assured the neighbors that the 68 units of affordable housing was senior housing. He acknowledged that Parking is a priority concern for both Railroad Square and West End.

Tori Paul (with Robin Stephani and Andre Siedentopf) from the West End Charter school gave an update on their activities. They are laying the foundation to be able to establish the charter school. They have a face book page. Their main concept will be “Create, Grow & Learn”. They will participate in the West End Neighborhood Spring Sale. Neighbors can donate their items for the benefit of the West End Charter School. West End Charter School- Parent Survey  http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/KNYZ7PJ 
Lea Barron-Thomas discussed the West End Feral Cat status. There are approximately 30 cats in this colony and 25 of them have been fixed, given shots and flea protection (at no cost!) from Forgotten Felines. Charley Thomas at 124 W. 6th has set up feeding stations. Contributions for Forgotten Felines or cat food to Charley would be greatly appreciated.
West End Flags are still available for a $52 contact Betsy Hall betsyhallw@aol.com to order.

CAB grant 9th St. Undercrossing project- St. Rose and West End are collaborating on this project. Mario Uribe from Art Start is the artist and his design was revealed. It’s main objective is to be attractive, discourage graffiti and be easily maintained by neighborhood volunteers.
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Speakers: Shirlee Zane, our Supervisor for district told us a little about herself. In addition to her years at Council on Aging she also was a counselor.  Shirlee serves on the SMART board of directors. She stated that it’s SMART’s intention that commuter parking will be located at the North Station, not Railroad Square. She also stated that Sonoma County played a key role to getting SMART approved and it is important that their stations are not delayed.   She assured West End residents she would work to establish a parking district. She also answered questions.
SRPD Chief Tom Schwedhelm, told us a little about himself. He has proudly served on the SRPD for over 26 years and he is the only Chiefs from recent memory to actually come from Santa Rosa (Opposed to importing them from other cities.) He said that the Police Department is a People oriented profession.  His goal is to hold a high standard of excellence for the SRPD. As Chief, he oversees the Department but does not always know the particulars of situations. With that, he introduced Officer T. Anderson Downtown Zone enforcement (bike patrol) who briefly explained the Bike Patrol’s status and goals. They answered questions.
Meeting adjourned. Round Barn plan and 9th Street Undercrossing art were out for display.

Thanks to our speakers and all our neighbors for attending the Spring Meeting.

Submitted by Lea Barron-Thomas
